
STEWARD'S REPORT

Horsham
Tuesday, 31 Oct 2023

Weather conditions: Overcast

Track condition: Good

Officials for Meeting

Steward in Charge: J. Rea

Stewards: A. Curry, P. Watson, J. Durrant & C. Hon

Judges: T. Lockwood

Lure Drivers: R. Hamilton

Starter: N. Bergen

Kennel Supervisor: D. Hodgetts

Kennel Attendants: G.Gibson, D.Terry , B.Howell & S.Woodhart

Veterinarian: Dr Madonna Buiter

Race 1
SPORTSBET SET A DEPOSIT LIMIT

3:00 pm
410m

Maiden

Due to operational difficulties during kenneling this event was rescheduled to 3.00pm - originally
scheduled for 2.39pm.

A pre–race sample was taken from Pretty Panama.

Awesome Jade, Bindy Boo and Gayle Bale were quick to begin. Pretty Panama was slow to begin.

Shiny Buckle raced wide first turn and took no competitive part, underwent a post–race veterinary
examination and was re–examined following race 3, no apparent injury was reported.

Stewards spoke to trainer Mr T Boehmke regarding  Shiny Buckle’s overall performance throughout the
event. After hearing submissions from Mr T Boehmke, viewing the available race footage and acting on
their observations, Stewards deemed the performance of Shiny Buckle unsatisfactory. Shiny Buckle must
perform a Satisfactory Trial in accordance with GAR 129, and pursuant to GAR 132, before any future
nomination will be accepted.

Race 2
CRYMELON KENNELS

3:21 pm
410m

Maiden

Due to operational difficulties during kenneling this event was rescheduled to 3.21pm - originally
scheduled for 3.00pm.

A pre–race sample was taken from Oriental Ophelia.

Oriental Ophelia, Golden Chilly and Aston Western were slow to begin.

Race 3
HORSHAM DOORS & GLASS

3:41 pm
410m

Grade 7

Due to operational difficulties during kenneling this event was rescheduled to 3.41pm - originally
scheduled for 3.21pm.

A pre–race sample was taken from Kraken Paddy.

Lakeview Vincent was quick to begin. Xira Bale was slow to begin.

Race 4
CHS GROUP (2-3 WINS)

3:57 pm
410m

Restricted Win

Due to operational difficulties during kenneling this event was rescheduled to 3.57pm - originally
scheduled for 3.41pm.

A pre–race sample was taken from Idyllic Point.

Black Bow, Kouta Mayhem and Melina Vella were quick to begin. 

Race 5
WEBBCON MARINE

4:16 pm
410m

Grade 5

Due to operational difficulties during kenneling this event was rescheduled to 4.16pm - originally
scheduled for 3.57pm.

A pre–race sample was taken from Mistress Oasis.

Spring Blessing was quick to begin. Ruby's Desire was slow to begin.

Race 6
ON-SITE ENGINEERING

4:36 pm
485m

Grade 5

Due to operational difficulties during kenneling this event was rescheduled to 4.36pm - originally
scheduled for 4.16pm.

A pre–race sample was taken from Napier Bale.

Napier Bale and Aston Arielle were quick to begin. Bismuth and Spring Port were slow to begin.



Aston Arielle checked and lost ground approaching first turn, underwent a post–race veterinary
examination and was found to have a laceration to the right hindleg. A 7 day stand down period was
imposed.

Race 7
LOCKS CONSTRUCTIONS DAMSELS

DASH
4:54 pm
485m

Grade 5

Due to operational difficulties during kenneling this event was rescheduled to 4.54pm - originally
scheduled for 4.36pm.

A pre–race sample was unable to be obtained from Our Girls Shout, a post–race sample was subsequently
taken.

Chasing Jess was quick to begin. Storm key was slow to begin.

Race 8
WATTS PRICE ACCOUNTANTS

5:14 pm
485m

Mixed 4/5

Due to operational difficulties during kenneling this event was rescheduled to 5.14pm - originally
scheduled for 4.54pm.

A pre–race sample was taken from Bay Tudor.

Targan Bale was quick to begin. Blue Cabang and Mighty Quinn were slow to begin.

Race 9
SHIMA SHINE AT STUD

5:35 pm
410m

Mixed 3/4

Due to operational difficulties during kenneling this event was rescheduled to 5.35pm - originally
scheduled for 5.14pm.

This event was delayed by 1 minute due to sky racing commitments with Tokyo Gallops.

A pre–race sample was taken from Western's Bear.

White Crest and Elite Jet were quick to begin. Money Owes was slow to begin.

Race 10
WARRACK BUTCHERY

5:54 pm
410m

Mixed 4/5

Due to operational difficulties during kenneling this event was rescheduled to 5.54pm - originally
scheduled for 5.35pm.

A pre–race sample was taken from Moraine Baloo.

Aston Fantastic was quick to begin. 

The announcement of the All Clear was delayed for the Stewards to review the race footage after a bird
(plover) was positioned on the track in the home straight and alighted as the greyhounds approached. After
viewing the footage and acting on their own observations, the Stewards were comfortably satisfied that no
greyhounds were materially affected so as to affect the outcome of the event. The All Clear was posted.

Race 11
dreamchasersfestival.com.au

6:12 pm
410m

Grade 5

Due to operational difficulties during kenneling this event was rescheduled to 6.12pm - originally
scheduled for 5.54pm.

A pre–race sample was taken from Zapatron.

Where's Walter was quick to begin. Frosty Jack and Crush Your Rush were slow to begin.

Sutton's Sky checked and lost ground first turn and underwent a post–race veterinary examination – no
apparent injury was reported.

Race 12
SPORTSBET BET WITH MATES

6:28 pm
410m

Grade 5

Due to operational difficulties during kenneling this event was rescheduled to 6.28pm - originally
scheduled for 6.12pm.

A pre–race sample was taken from Magnis Bale.

Seance Sam was quick to begin. 




